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Governor Cuomo Announces

Over $27  Million Federal Grant to Hire Workers to Clean Up Communities Impacted by

Hurricane Sandy

 

Grant Targets New Yorkers Who Lost Employment Due to Hurricane Sandy or are

Unemployed and Not Receiving Unemployment Benefits

 

Governor Andrew M. Cuomo today announced that New York State has received $27,792,296

in federal Disaster National Emergency Grant (NEG) funds. The grant will be used to hire

workers who lost their jobs as a direct result of Hurricane Sandy in Bronx, Kings, New York,

Richmond, Queens, Nassau, Suffolk, Rockland and Westchester counties to help clean up

impacted communities.

 



"This federal grant will provide funds to hire much-needed extra workers to help clean up

and recover communities impacted by Hurricane Sandy and put unemployed New Yorkers

back to work," Governor Cuomo said. "I thank Secretary of Labor Hilda Solis for her quick

response to deliver assistance to our state." 

 

To be eligible, workers must be unemployed as a result of Hurricane Sandy or unemployed

and not receiving unemployment benefits or other types of income support. 

 

Workers interested in this program should call 1-888-4-NYSDOL (1-888-469-7365). The New

York State Department of Labor will work with local officials to recruit and hire workers. 

 

Information will also be available at local Disaster Recovery Centers and One-Stop Career

Centers. A list of One-Stop Career Centers can be found on the

State Department of Labor's website.

 

Counties eligible for cleanup assistance under this grant are those covered by the Federal

Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) Disaster Declaration for Public Assistance. They

include Bronx, Kings, New York, Richmond, Queens, Nassau, Suffolk, Rockland and

Westchester counties. 


